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Presidents Report 

I am pleased to be able to present my report for the year 2020-2021. The club continues to be in good 
shape with a strong membership base and more importantly a very high participation rate. I wish to 
welcome our new members this year and hope you will enjoy and participate in all we offer. There is a 
full program of activities during the most weeks meeting the needs of our membership. 

We have been so fortunate to being playing tennis all year given the success of our community in 
keeping the covid virus out of Tasmania. I want to thank everyone for respecting the obligations 
required of our members to help us stay safe while at our premises. Being able to play a social sport is as 
much about our mental health as it is about our need for exercise. My thoughts are with the many in 
other parts of Australia that are prevented from playing because of ongoing lockdowns. So I hope as 
many of our members as possible get vaccinated as soon as possible as we know that eventually we will 
have to live with the virus in our midst! 

While we have been fortunate not to have to endure lockdowns this year, our GB Open event did suffer 
some casualties. A few participants from Victoria (and our club captain) were asked to withdraw and 
isolate part way through the competition. This was a pretty tough ask for the tournament director to 
deliver the message to our visitors and I wish to especially thank Tony for handling it so well. 

As a committee, we have finally ratified a new constitution that should serve us well for many years to 
come. I want to especially thank Chris McKenzie for starting the process and helping us get it over the 
line at the end. Our funded court 5 lighting project is progressing, but slower than what we would wish 
and beyond our control. Our next capital works project will be to replace the ageing fencing. We were 
unsuccessful last year with a funding application but will reapply shortly, this time with the promise of 
financial support from Clarence City Council. 

Several of our committee members are standing down this year and I want to thank them for all their 
efforts in serving the club. In particular, thanks to our club captain Andrew Bourke; he did a great job. I 
thank those who are continuing to serve, albeit most in different roles. I wish to especially thank 
Campbell Palfrey for his contribution, filling several roles within the club during the year. For the coming 
term it is important that the workload can be spread more evenly across the incoming committee and 
those volunteers outside of the formal structure. Finally, I wish to acknowledge the retirement of Martin 
Gay who has done a fantastic job maintaining our facilities over the years. 

It has been an honour to serve as president over the years, but it is definitely time for me to step aside. I 
wish you all the best and hope to see you on the court. 

Colin Mazengarb 

Selected membership statistics over the last 6 years (excluding Ace Juniors) are provided below. Note 
that the participation rate is a measure of how many are actively playing tennis given we have a small 
number of people who are non-playing members. 
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Mid Week Ladies 

We continue to support and actively participate in the Mid Week Ladies pennant. Three 
pennants are run each year, commencing in February, June and September.  

The February club based pennant had five teams representing Geilston Bay, two in Divisions 1 
and 2 and one team in Division 3. In Division 1 Lyn Palfrey, Margie Hulme and Mirella Bywaters 
narrowly lost the grand final, in Division 2 Anne Windsor, Gwyneth Spinks, Denise Scale and Trish 
Giffard, suffered some unfortunately injuries which derailed their chances in the final. 

A non club based pennant commenced in June with ten of our members participating. The three 
player team format was expanded to all divisions providing all players with opportunities for 
some good tennis with a broad range of other players. Rae Mitchell and Kylie Cashion played in 
the successful Division 1 team, Claire Gay in the successful Division 2 team and Janet Jeffrey in 
the runner up in Division 3. 

The Spring pennant is about to commence with six players in a non club Division 1 competition, 
while we have one team in each of the club based Divisions 2 and 3. 

Lyn Palfrey 
MWL Delegate 

 

Social Report 

GBTC Tournament 18-19th July 2020  Small canteen  Profit $42.41 
GBTC Championships 13-14th March 2021  Canteen over 2 days  Profit $215.60 
GBTC Open Tournament 16-18th July  2021 Canteen over 3 days Profit $622.02 
 
Thanks for donations of cakes / slices and volunteer helpers 
 
Claire Gay 
Social Convenor 

 



 

Health & Safety Report 

We are happy to report that during the last year GBTC has had no serious incidents that required 
us to lodge an insurance claim.  We have a new First Aid kit and procedures folder beside our 
AED which was paid for by the club members.  This means we are fully compliant with and 
meeting all necessary requirements in relation to OH&S issues.  There have been two incident 
reports filed, neither of which required any medical interventions and there were, as previously 
mentioned, no claims against the Insurance Cover held with Tennis Australia.  If you feel as 
though we need to do more in the area of OH&S, please speak to a committee member so we 
can address any & all concerns raised.   
 

John McKay 

Health & Safety 

Maintenance Report 

General maintenance Carried out during the year includes: 
 Regular lawn maintenance, mowing, trimming lawn edges etc 
 Repairing nets with holes or head bands in a poor state 
 Fixing shade clothe on fences 
 Applying soda ash to courts to keep down the mould and mildew that develops 
 Redistribute sand on the courts, generally using a blower vac or broom. 
Other work carried out: 
Repair fence poles 
Replacing broken padlocks 
Repair outdoor seating 
Working bees to help keep up the appearance of the club 
 
Martin Gay 
Maintenance Officer 

 

 


